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Sgt. Brearly, thank you for your response. You wrote: "The Long Beach Police Department does not have
written policies specific to the retrieval or analysis of digital video evidence and CCTV."

To be clear, are you saying that, with regard to the retrieval and analysis of CCTV recordings made by private
systems (such as convenience store security cameras) the Long Beach Police Department has NO policies or

procedures that govern the training and qualifications of police personnel who handle digital media evidence?

Are you saying that the LBPD has NO written standards of practice regarding the methods, procedures,
facilities, or equipment used in the retrieval, analysis, retention, and release of digital media evidence?

Is this correct? LBPD personnel are just winging it with regard to CCTV evidence?

Why does Chief Luna think this is OK?

Hello,

I have received your request for "written policies and procedures regarding the retrieval, analysis, retention,
and public release of digital video evidence and CCTV records."

The Long Beach Police Department does not have written policies specific to the retrieval or analysis of digital
video evidence and CCTV.

I have attached the Long Beach Police Department policy in regards to the retention of digital evidence. This
policy is specific to digital evidence acquired through the deployment of body worn cameras.

Regarding the public release of digital video, records maintained by the Long Beach Police Department are
subject to release in compliance with the California Public Records Act.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if I can provide additional information that will be helpful to
you.

Thank you,
Sergeant Joshua Brearley

Long Beach Police Department
Office of the Chief of Police
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Dear Lisa Jones:

Thank you for your interest in public records of the Long Beach Police Department. Your request has been
received and will be processed in the order it was received. Your request was received in this office on
2/10/2019 and given the reference number P001866-021019 for tracking purposes.

Records Requested: "On November 15, 2018, I submitted a PRA request to obtain the LBPD's written
policies and procedures regarding the retrieval, analysis, retention, and public release of digital video

evidence and CCTV records. You acknowledged my request and assigned it the reference number P001492-
111518.

On November 26, 2018, noor.ismail@longbeach.gov responded: "The Long Beach Police Department has
responsive documents to provide related to your request. Once the review/research process is complete we
will email you the results."

Today's date is February 10, 2019. I have not received any responsive documents. Please send them to me
now, or explain why my PRA request cannot be fulfilled."”

You can monitor the progress of your request at the link below and you'll receive an email when your request
has been completed. Again, thank you for using the Long Beach Police Department Request Center.

Request was created by customer
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